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St. John’s, NL – After months of planning, the inaugural First Peoples Policy Forum is set to take

place at the Emera Innovation Exchange in St. John’s on December 12-13, 2022. Organized by

First Voice in partnership with the Assembly First Nations, Office of the Regional Chief for

Newfoundland and Nova Scotia, under the overall theme of Mobilizing Indigenous Sovereignty

through UNDRIP, the multi-day event will bring together more than 15 speakers from across the

province and around the country.

“We’re very excited to bring this Policy Forum to the urban Indigenous and non-Indigenous

communities alike to help shape the next steps we must take as a City to align new and existing

bylaws and policies with the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples

(UNDRIP),” said Stacey Howse, Executive Director of First Light, which is the Lead Partner in First

Voice alongside Indigenous Services Canada. “And while this winter’s Policy Forum will be fairly

focused on this specific area, we plan to hold more of these events in the future on a variety of

priorities that First Voice is actively working on,” added Howse.

Experts from across the country with experience in creating action plans on the implementation

of UNDRIP at the municipal level will share their successes and challenges in advancing the

rights of Indigenous Peoples, including in urban centres. In addition, First Voice has organized a

panel discussion with local artists about Indigenizing public spaces. On Day 2 of the Policy

Forum, the Assembly First Nations (AFN), Office of Regional Chief for Newfoundland and Nova

Scotia, will hold a series of facilitated discussions on the needs and expectations of First Nations

people in the province with respect to implementing UNDRIP at the provincial and federal

levels.
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https://www.un.org/esa/socdev/unpfii/documents/DRIPS_en.pdf


Full agenda details can be found online at firstvoicenl.ca/fppf/. Media are invited to attend the

event to interview speakers and organizers at the lunch break on the first day of the Policy

Forum, on Monday, December 12, 2022, beginning at 12:45pm; and at the end of the second

and final day, on Tuesday, December 13, 2022, at 4:15pm. All other parts of the agenda will be

closed to media.

###

Media Contact

Daniel Smith

Partner Relations Coordinator

First Light: St. John’s Friendship Centre

daniel@firstlightnl.ca

709-693-9133

About First Voice

Launched in 2019 by First Light in collaboration with Indigenous Services Canada, First Voice is a

coalition of 12 organizations representing Indigenous Peoples, service providers, and all levels of

government working together to advance truth and reconciliation in St. John’s, Newfoundland

and Labrador. Our work focuses on promoting and supporting local implementation of the Calls

to Action of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission (TRC), the Calls for Justice of the National

Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls (MMIWG), and the United

Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples (UNDRIP).

About AFN NL & NS

The Assembly First Nations, Office of Regional Chief for Newfoundland and Nova Scotia, are a

proud and sovereign Mi’kmaw Nation living in unity and harmony, in accordance with our

customs, culture, language and laws; exercising our inherent, Aboriginal, and treaty rights with

jurisdiction over our lands, waters, and resources.
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